






PENRYN FIRE DISTRICT BOARD MEETING MINUTES: February 17, 2025 

2 | P a g e  
 

d. Will serve letters are for predevelopment, for a project application, it’s a 
requirement to complete their application. There have been 8 for the Penryn Fire 
District over the last 3 years. 

e. There have been 6 commercial projects since 2022, 2 in progress and 4 finished.  
f. Provided a list of projects and their status, several are in progress or planning. 

60% of what we do is for variances, which are not included on the report.  
Battalion Chief Nelson report:  
1. Activity is normal, no significant issues to speak of.  
2. Brush 38 has been into the shop for service, Engine 38 to follow. 
Battalion Chief Williamson: No report  

C. Director Committee Reports 
1. Personnel Committee: Chair Hotaling reported that the committee met with the labor 

negotiation team.  
2. Administrative Contract & Finance Oversight Committee: Vice-Chair Hardesty reported 

that the committee has not held a meeting. 
3. Ad hoc committee for future cooperation with other fire departments. Vice-Chair 

Hardesty reported that they will be attending the directors meeting on February 26th 
D. Update on Hope Way Project 

Public Comment: 
David Unruhe, with the Placer Buddhist Church, reported that they were surprised to learn 
that the project shows an easement across their property. Hosting a town hall meeting on 
March 13th at 6:30pm at the Placer Buddhist Church. 
Brian Myers shared that they have formed a group called Placer Citizens for Neighborhood 
Rights, 10 people are steering the committee regarding their concerns for the Hope Way 
apartments project. The project is on 10 acres, with a proposed 240 apartments and 12 3-
story buildings. It’s being built by USA properties for low income individuals and has to remain 
as affordable housing for 55 years. The county had a shortfall in low income/affordable 
housing and this piece of property was found as an open parcel.  Our group has been 
attending the board of supervisors meetings for 2 years but want you all to be aware of the 
impact this will have on Penryn. A traffic study was completed and it didn’t include all of the 
details it needed, for example school wasn’t in session. Shared that the impact on the fire 
district is huge, hope for your support in fighting this.  
Patty Neifer shared that the project will not be paying property taxes or bonds, because it’s a 
non-profit. Did a deep dive on what the income would be and being told by other complexes, 
run by USA properties, that the county gets no tax revenue. Received information on the type 
of calls for similar complexes. The number of calls that require sheriff and fire are astounding. 
Looking for ways to mitigate this, like 24 hour security.  
 
Fire Marshal D’Ambrogi provided an update on the project.  
Hope Way Project is still in the planning phase with Placer County, they did send out a report 
on the traffic study. In May of 2023 the fire district issued a will serve letter, as is standard 
procedure for a government agency that falls within the district. Along with the will serve 
letter our standard conditions were also submitted which prompted a meeting with USA 
properties where the conditions were reviewed. Had another meeting in November 2024 
with their project manager, discussed with her the fees that they need to pay. Reviewed 
mitigation and assessment fees, as they are both applicable. Confirmed that property taxes 
are not paid on these types of projects. The project may change as it goes through the 




















































































































































	Pages from DRAFT Penryn minutes 02-17-25.pdf
	Binder1.pdf
	3513_001.pdf
	3507_001.pdf


